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SUBJECT:  King County Metro Transit recommendations for the county’s North Lake Union properties.
SUMMARY:  A 2004 budget proviso required the King County Department of Transportation to convene a stakeholders working group and to prepare a master plan for the future use of County-owned property in the North Lake Union area.  The three parcels involved are the Metro Transit “tank farm” upland parcel, the tank farm waterfront parcel, and the County’s Stone Way Pier.  On August 25, the Committee heard a presentation by the North Lake Union Stakeholders Working Group with their recommendations.  Today, King County Metro Transit will present its master plan and recommendations for the three parcels.

BACKGROUND:  Attachment 1, the August 25 staff report, includes background information on the 2004 budget proviso, the stakeholders working group, and recent events that affect the properties.  Attachment 2 is the North Lake Union Master Plan.  It includes chapters on site conditions and current use, regional and neighborhood context, code and regulatory framework, officially adopted plans and other proposals, alternative uses of each site, and next steps.
For each parcel, the Master Plan evaluates alternative uses that include a range of public, public-private, and private options.  These alternatives are discussed in chapter 6 (pages 51-86).

Metro Transit’s recommendations for each parcel are discussed in the Executive Summary (pages iv-vi) and chapter 7 (page 87).
Today’s discussion item provides an opportunity to review and discuss the Metro Transit recommendations, which are summarized below:
Upland Parcel - For the Metro Transit upland parcel, the recommendation is to:

“solicit offers for the sale of the Upland Parcel for the highest and best use to optimize the return to Metro Transit.  A Request for Proposals (RFP) will require that proposals be consistent with any of the seven alternatives generated for this Parcel. … Key RFP conditions are:  $3 million property sale, environmental clean-up appropriate to the land use, and a replacement facility (site and building) for Transit’s Facility Maintenance.”
Earlier this year, a draft RFP was sent to the Council and the Stakeholders Working Group.  Today’s meeting provides an opportunity to evaluate how the executive branch may modify the RFP in response to the stakeholders’ work.
Waterfront Parcel – The recommendation is to carry out further study of the potential uses identified in the Master Plan, following completion of a Metro Transit Waterborne transportation study that will assess the potential for North Lake Union water taxi service.
Stone Way Pier – The recommendation is to consult with the long-term leaseholder to determine if any changes to the lease should be considered.  If not, the current use would continue.  If changes are mutually agreeable, the next step would be further study, possibly in conjunction with the proposed evaluation of options for the tank farm waterfront parcel.
ATTACHMENT:
1.  Staff Report for August 25, 2004 Briefing Item 2004-B0162
2. North Lake Union Master Plan (distributed to Committee Members’ offices on Friday, September 3, 2004)
ATTENDING:
Dave Crippen, King Country Metro Transit Division

Cal Hoggard, King County Real Estate Services
